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Little Villagers Committee Meeting Minutes
	Date 
	08  December  2016

	Time 
	7:00 pm – 9 p.m.

	Location  
	Committee Room 


1. Welcome and Apologies

a. Present:
Drew McLellan [DM] ; Elaine Daley [ED] ;; Jodi Conor; [JC] ;  Leigh Johnston [LJ];  Laura Melton [LM]; Marlene Boyd [MB[ ; James Gills [JG]
b. Apologies:

 Graeme Bell [GB]  Elaine Mackie [EM] ; Jacqui Sutherland [JS] Theresa Dinnes [TD] Nikki Thom [NT]

c. Co-Option
DM welcomed MB and JG to the meeting. Both had indicated to DM by e-Mail that they would be interested in joining the Management Committee. DM explained about the roles and functions of the Committee and proposed Co-Opting both as Committee Members. This was carried unanimously.

2. Minutes of Last Meeting
Minutes of meeting and AGM  from 10/11/2016 were approved.
3. Chair Update

a. LVCECA
Only matters of direct concern to Little Villagers is a proposed refit of the Big Cupboard – this is a refit only and not a re-organisation sop we will not lose any space. Idea is to lower the heights of upper shelves and eliminate the need for a ladder [which brings in all manner of WLC Health and Safety Regulations including Annual Ladder Inspections and training for staff]. LVCECA Chair is going to approach WLC for plans to be drawn up.

The Cooker in the new kitchen has an Induction Hob [prevents the risk of burns should a human hand touch it – a big possibility for children – and as such requires special types of pots and pans. LVCEECA Committee decided it made more sense for them to purchase these for all groups to use as opposed to individual groups making their own purchases as this brings a risk of inappropriate cookware being used.
4. Staffing Matters

a. Maternity Leave – Recruitment
 NT reported – 2 Interviews have been scheduled. DM and NT are listed as interviewers but DM has asked for any other volunteers. In the past a 3 person panel was used. It reduces chances of a tie and also necessity of rescheduling should 1 interviewer be unavailable at the last minute.DM has indicated there is a high potential for this as he will have to attend a family funeral and some point in the very near future.

There was a short discussion on the Maternity Leave itself as not all Committee Members were aware of the current situation and the fact that the member of staff was currently signed off on Sick Leave. MB indicated that she has a background in HR and could assist in any way we need. DM stated that JS [also works in HR] and is Staff Liaison now but would potentially welcome some assistance from time to time. DM explained that in the past we had an HR Sub-Group and perhaps this could be an option again.
5. Update from Accountant
GB was unable to attend and as this was a late call-off there was no written report. DM could state that there had been no major issues raised with him over the last month and therefore could reasonably predict all is going OK
a. Bank Account
c/f to January
b. Grants

DM can report that the Councillors Disbursement Funds have finally been cleared by West Lothian Council Finance Department [Panto Bus]. This was £100 each from Councillor Robert de Bold and Councillor Anne McMillan. Both have been thanked but we will also mention them in our next Newsletter [and send them a copy]

LVCECA have also re-issued the cheque for the £300 Grant awarded as compensation for the disruption created for our Summer Holiday Club due to refurbishments to Community Rooms [Bank would not accept earlier cheque as it did not have “Primary School” in the name]. DM has submitted a Thank You Letter to LVCECA
c. Fee Increases

c/f to January

6. Play Manager Update

NT submitted a written report for the meeting

1. Interviews taking place on Tuesday with two candidates. In total I shortlisted 5, 2 turned down the interview and one did not respond. 

2. Panto was a huge success and the children absolutely loved it, again two of our children were chosen to go on stage and had an absolute ball. Well done to them and thanks to Jodi for coming along to help with our ratios. 

3. Cheques came in for £300 from community association, which we used to replace our board games from the children's wish list, which have went down a treat. The money left will be used to replenish our arts and craft supplies. Big thank you to them for this money. 

4. We have lost another couple of p7, Anna Marshall, mollie and Amy and also anneliese from the breakfast club. But I have two new starts for January. This usually happens with our P7s (granted earlier than usual) but they like to get their independence before high school. 

7. Election of new Chair Person

DM has raised the fact that he can only continue as Acting Chair for a few more months and someone needs to take on the role. He specifically asked LMN and JC to consider it – even as a shared role. LM really does not feel she can give it the time it deserves. JC has to leave the meeting early but indicated she would be willing to discuss the role but would like more information about what exactly the role involves. DM stated he woul be in touch about this before the next meeting.
AOCB
JC raised the issue of a Christmas bonus for staff. DM pointed out that in the past we have given the staff a gift as opposed to a cash bonus. A general discussion took place about what would be appropriate and a vote was taken. The Majority decision was to purchase a gift and MB’s suggestion of a suitable gift was met with general approval.
8. Date of Next Meeting  - Thursday January 26th 2017 7 p.m. to 9 p.m.
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